PAGE  
93

  Honiton Town Council


Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held at the Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on Tuesday the 18th of November 2008
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr A B Boom
	Cllr Miss V Ash

	Cllr Mrs S A Casson
	Cllr R E Coombs

	Cllr P J Fleming
	Cllr J P Corke

	Cllr M McGuire
	Cllr R A Farnham (Vice Chair)

	Cllr Mrs J F McNally
	Cllr Mrs V A Howard

	Cllr J B Taylor
	Cllr Mrs M D Morgan

	Cllr V C Whitlock
	


258.   
To accept apologies for absence.

Cllr Gaughan (P), Cllr Teare (A/L).

259.
To confirm the minutes of the Planning Committee held on 4 November 2008. 

The minutes of the above meeting had been circulated.  They were approved and signed as a true record.

260. 
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

Cllrs Howard – Correspondence from Atkins (personal).

Cllrs Casson & McNally – 08/2825/FUL – Mr & Mrs P Real (personal).

261.
Tesco Inquiry

At a request from the Chairman, the Clerk reported that the Tesco Appeal Inquiry had finished and that the Inspector had indicated the earliest date for a decision would be January 2009. The Clerk would work with Councillors who had attended the Inquiry to put together a fuller report for the next planning meeting on 2 December. 

Cllr Ash, on behalf of the Council, thanked the Clerk and Cllr Coombs for the work that they had done to represent the Council at the Inquiry.

262. 
The following applications were considered, based on the information available:‑

	08/2744/FUL

We would recommend refusal of this application. This is a large extension to the dwelling and the Town Council believes it is an overdevelopment of the site with a detrimental visual impact. It is also not sympathetic to the area, which is at the entrance to the AONB.


	Mr B Gent
	Westgate, Parsonage Lane, Honiton EX14 9TF

Two storey extension



	08/2788/LBC

We would recommend approval of this application and consider this to be a suitable location alongside similar plaques in the town. 


	Retired Chartered Engineers Club
	103 High Street, Honiton EX14 1PE


Commemorative plaque to east wall of Old Angel Inn



	08/2810/FUL

We would recommend approval of this application.

Signed Chair


	Mr Branson
	7 The Old Saddlery, Honiton EX14 1HX

Conservatory extension

2 December 2008



	08/2812/FUL

We would recommend approval of this application.
	Mr J Bartholomew
	7 Pale Gate Close, Honiton EX14 1QR

Porch/shower room



	08/2825/FUL

Following a site visit on 19 November by Cllrs Coombs, Corke and Fleming the Town Council would recommend approval subject to no adverse effect to Dunning Court properties.


	Mr & Mrs P Real
	35 Dowell Street, Honiton EX14 1LX

Erection of single and two storey extensions



	08/2737/LBC

We would recommend approval of this application and would ask for reference to be made to any existing plans and photographs of the building prior to the stud partition walls being built


	Mr M Parker
	Lyndhurst, 41 High Street, Honiton EX14 1PW

Remove 3 no. internal stud partition walls



	08/2847/FUL

We would recommend approval of this application as we feel this has good potential to remove cars from the road. We welcome the use of porous materials.


	Mr D Lapping & Mr G Rayner
	8 & 10 Millers Way, Honiton EX14 1JB

Formation of 4 no. off road parking spaces to serve properties 8 & 10



	08/2858/FUL

Following a site visit on 19 November by Cllrs Coombs, Corke and Fleming  the Town Council would recommend approval and would note that the extension will be abutting a public footpath


	Mr S Brown
	39 Millers Way, Honiton EX14 1JB

2 storey side extension



	08/2745/ADV

We approve this application as we feel it is in keeping the similar properties in the High Street.
	HBOS
	126 High Street, Honiton EX14 1JP

1 externally illuminated fascia sign and 1 non‑illuminated projecting sign



	08/2808/ADV

This application was discussed in outline only and will be fully considered once the last date for comments has passed on 4 December


	Globe Gaming
	165 High Street, Honiton EX14 1LQ

Two illuminated and one non‑illuminated sign


263.
To discuss correspondence from Atkins Ltd regarding Springfield Bend and Devils Elbow

The committee considered the proposed highways safety improvements at Springfield Bend and Devils Elbow. The Clerk was instructed to send comments that the Council welcomed the measures but was disappointed to note there was no advisory speed limit being proposed for the bend.

Signed Chair
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264.
To discuss correspondence from Devon County Council regarding a puffin crossing at High Street Honiton

The committee discussed the proposals, which related to the crossing by the post office. Members welcomed the change but questioned whether this crossing would be affected by the proposed changes to the New Street junction.

265.
Notification of planning decisions & copy letters

· 08/2511/FUL – A Norris – 9 Oaklea, Honiton EX14 1XH – Erection of single storey side extension to provide bedrrom and garage – Approved.

· 08/2518/FUL – Mr P Manley – 4 Monmouth Way, Honiton EX14 2GY – Erection of a two storey extension, a single storey extension and alterations to front porch – Approved.

· 08/2435/FUL – Mr M Baden – 1 Joslin Road, Honiton EX14 1RH – New dwelling – Approved.

· Correspondence from the Conservation Officer and Enforcement Officer regarding aerials at 165 High Street. The committee welcomed the steps being taken to reduce the number of aerials at this location and instructed the Clerk to thank East Devon District Council for their help in this matter.

266.
New Street Bridge

Cllr Boom reported that, following the Council’s complaint about tree damage at the railway bridge, he had now been informed that the engineers realised the problems involved and were taking out the tree and restructuring the brickwork.

267.
The Chair closed the meeting at 8.15pm.

Signed Chair
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